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Thanks to everyone in BPS for their support this past year. I hope everyone had a joyful Holiday 

break. We are looking forward to the upcoming year and continuing our academic success by 

preparing for the Smarter Balanced Assessment.  Our attendance remains strong between 96 and 

99 % on average.  Behavior and academic work progressed nicely and was excellent overall. The 

Christmas play was a smashing success due in large part to the director, Ellen Christofferson, 

and the talented enthusiastic students. Thanks to those who made the trip out as the weather was 

a bit difficult.  


